
 

 

 

 

January 8, 2024 

 

State Senators and Delegates  

Representing Fairfax County 

 

 

Sent via email. 

 

Dear Fairfax County Delegation to the State Senate and House of Delegates: 

 

The McLean Citizens Association (“MCA”) has recently become aware of intentions to 

introduce legislation in the upcoming session of the Virginia Assembly that would amend the 

Code of Virginia, Title 58.1 Chapter 41 in a way that would allow a gaming casino to operate 

in Fairfax County. Among other suggested sites, proponents of this effort have named Tysons, 

the majority of which lies within the MCA’s general membership area, as a potential location 

for a casino.  

  

Since the bill has not yet been submitted in the Assembly, MCA is not able to comment on it 

in detail at this time. However, many members of MCA are concerned about this initiative. 

Accordingly, the MCA Board has voted to express its opposition to legislation that would 

allow a gaming casino in Fairfax County. 

 

Regards, 

  

Linda A Walsh 
 

Linda Walsh 

MCA President 

 

Cc:  The Chair and Members of the Fairfax County Board of Supervisors 

        Ben Wiles, Dranesville District Supervisor’s Staff 

 


